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HEALTH OFFICIALS PROVIDE WATER SAFETY TIPS REGARDING BLUE GREEN 

ALGAE BLOOM IN ST. JOHNS RIVER 
 

Jacksonville, FL - The Florida Department of Health in Duval County (DOH-Duval) reminds individuals 
to avoid exposure to algal blooms in the St. Johns River and other water bodies in Florida. 
 
Blue-green algae are a group of organisms that can live in freshwater, salt-water or in mixed "brackish" 
water and may commonly be referred to as pond scum. They also are referred to as cyanobacteria. 
Most blue-green algae do not produce chemicals harmful to humans or animals, however, some types 
make natural substances called cyanotoxins. Over time, these toxins are diluted and eventually break 
down and disappear. 
 
Blue-green algae toxins can affect the liver, nervous system and skin. Most problems happen when 
water containing high toxin amounts is ingested. Abdominal cramps, nausea, diarrhea, and vomiting 
may occur if any untreated surface water is swallowed. Direct contact or breathing airborne droplets 
containing high levels of algal toxins during swimming or showering can cause irritation of the skin, 
eyes, nose and throat.  Rashes can develop when skin is exposed to the algae. Individuals should 
avoid coming in to contact with a blue-green algae bloom, especially children and pets. Boiling water 
does not remove or destroy these toxins. 
 
DOH-Duval recommends people refrain from recreational water uses that could result in ingestion of 
and/or skin exposure to algal blooms in the river. Children should also not be allowed to play along the 
shoreline where they might be exposed to clumps of algae or drink water from the river. FDOH also 
recommends that fish caught in or near the bloom not be consumed.    
 
The Florida Department of Health is working with other state and local agencies to assess 
concentrations of algal toxins in the St. Johns River. 
 
For additional information on health issues related to algae visit, http://www.floridahealth.gov/healthy-
environments/aquatic-toxins/cyanobacteria.html. 
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